STATE OF COLORADO

John W. Hickenlooper, Governor

Department of Local Affairs
Reeves Brown, Executive Director

Division of Local Government

N .
Chantal Unfug, Director

<
U Govet™

BY E-MAIL

(jstephens@saguachecounty.net)

December 18, 2013

Ms. Jackie Stephens
Saguache County Assessor
PO Box 38

Saguache, CO 81149

Dear Ms. Stephens:

This correspondence is in reply to your email letter dated December 18, 2013 to the Division of
Local Government regarding the failure of the Saguache Board of County Commissioners to
certify a levy for the Town of Bonanza City (the “Town”) due to the non-receipt of an officially
certified levy from the Town pursuant to C.R.S. 39-5-128 (1).

Upon your office’s request, the Division of Local Government, pursuant to C.R.S. 39-1-111(3),
hereby directs the Saguache County Assessor to extend for collection in budget year 2013 a
general operating levy of 0.518 mills. Statute requires the Division of Local Government in
directing the County Assessor to extend the previous year’s levy to do so subject to the statutory
property tax revenue limitation (C.R.S. 29-1-301). For your reference, please see the enclosed
certification of tax levies form.

If you have any questions, please contact Cynthia Thayer at the Division of Local Government at
(303) 864-7737. The original of this letter will be mailed to you.

Sincerely, \)\,\X@/

Chantal Unfug
Director, Division of Local Government

enc

cc: Town of Bonanza City

1313 Sherman Street. Room 521, Denver, CO 80203, (303) 864-7720
hitp://dola.colorado.gov  FAX (303) 864-7759  TDD (303) 864-7758
Strengthening Colorado Communities
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Tony Hernandez, Direclor

BY E-MAIL
(j stephens(@saguachecounty .nel)

December 18, 2012

Ms. Jackie Stephens
Saguache County Assessor
PO Box 38

Saguache, CO 81149

Dear Ms. Stephens:

This correspondence is in reply to your email letter dated December 18, 2012 to the Division of
Local Government regarding the failure of the Saguache Board of County Commissioners to
certify a levy for the Town of Bonanza City (the “Town”) due to the non-receipt of an officially
certified levy from the Town pursuant to C.R.S. 39-5-128 (1).

Upon your office’s request, the Division of Local Government, pursuant to C.R.S. 39-1-111(3),
hereby directs the Saguache County Assessor to extend for collection in budget year 2013 a
general operating levy of 0.518 mills. Statute requires the Division of Local Government in
directing the County Assessor to extend the previous year’s levy to do so subject to the statutory
property tax revenue limitation (C.R.S. 29-1-301). For your reference, please see the enclosed
certification of tax levies form.

If you have any questions, please contact Cynthia Thayer at the Division of Local Government at
(303) 866-5601. The original of this letter will be mailed to you.

Sincerely,

T(é%z

Director, Division of Local Government
enc

cc: Town of Bonanza City

1313 Sherman Streel, Room 521, Denver, CO 80203, (303) 866-2156
hup://dola.colorado.gov  FAX (303) 866-4819  TDD (303) 866-5300
Strengthening Colorado Communities



